Minutes of Arts Culture Gaeilge Education and Libraries SPC held on 8th MAY 2012

Members:

Cllr P Cosgrave – Chair

Cllr M. Devine

Cllr J. Hannon
Cllr C. Jones
Cllr E. Walsh

Sectoral

John Conroy

Dympna Quinn

Officials:

Philip Murphy, Director of Service

Orla Scannell, Arts Officer

Victoria Durrer, Youth Arts Coordinator
Maria Finn, Senior Staff Officer
Mary Maguire, SEO

Apologies:

Cllr G O’Connell
Lyuba Moore
Item 1
Confirmation of February  2012 Meeting held on 14th February  2012
The minutes of the last meeting were proposed by Cllr Cosgrave and seconded by Cllr Jones.

Item 2
Presentation from Tallaght Community Arts 
Chair Councillor Paddy Cosgrave welcomed Mr Tony Fegan, Director of Tallaght Community Arts (TCA) to the meeting.
Ms Fegan gave an outline of work of TCA – an arts development organisation  working with local communities, schools and youth groups towards activating arts programmes in partnership with local and national agencies in a cross sector approach to community development.
Mr Fegan outlined details of various TAC programmes delivered / currently being delivered including:
· Learning
· Schools 
· Professional development

· Irish Museum of Modern Art

· Double Take 

· Doors to Elsewhere

· Unwrapped

· Street school academy

· Act Up 

· Creative Campus

· What matters

· Thrashcatchers

· Fantastic Head

· Box stories

· Field of Dreams

Members congratulated Mr Fegan on the success of the programmes delivered to date and a discussion ensued in relation to the possible participation of TAC in the promotion of the Irish language in general through the arts, as well as possible opportunities to mark and participate in the very significant historical centenaries being celebrated in Ireland over the next few years.

Members noted the importance of investment in the arts, and especially in time of economic depression as many real-time / real life situations are delivered very successfully through this medium which could not otherwise be delivered or demonstrated.
It was also suggested that efforts should be made to ensure that TAC is recognised as a countywide initiative, rather than a Tallaght based one.

Item 3
(Youth) Your Arts Map
Ms Tori Durrer outlined the basis for the delivery of a new Your Arts Map – a project being delivered through a partnership with Dublin City Council Temple Bar Cultural Trust and the National Youth Council of Ireland to deliver a dedicated website of arts and cultural events for young people.  

The research for the website is based on South Dublin County Council’s NOISE website by an independent evaluator from Oct 2010 – March 2011 
The key aspects of the site include: 

· Listings posted & updated by the community who use it with overall moderation being led by Choice Cuts & Partners 

· Postings made through existing social media (FACEBOOK, Twitter), Widgets (for blogs) rather than requesting people make new postings to the site, though this also available 
· serves ages 13 - 25 who have an interest in learning more about arts events/work experience/opportunities

· showcase organisations and groups promoting events 

· allow posting of as little or as much event info as a user wants

· show events/activities within specified radius of where a young person lives or is at the moment 
· have info on events appealing to young people also available to parents 

· utilises Google's Maps API & Visualisation tools, in particular the site links with www.hittheroad.com  which provides information on methods of  transport to events for young people
Members were very impressed with the potential for the site and congratulated Ms Durrer and her colleagues on the initiative.
Item 4
Update on Literacy Audit 

Ms. Maria Finn presented details of the beginnings of the audit – contact to the National Adult Literacy Agency ALA in November 2011 enquiring how to become a literacy-friendly organisation.

This has resulted in the Council’s being the first Local Authority to engage in this process with NALA and three sections of the Council as follows have been audited : Customer Care, Libraries and Corporate Services. 
The audit was two-strand and looks at: 

1. what supports are already in place for people who have difficulties with reading and/or writing; and 

2. what supports could be put in place or improved

The audit is being followed with an action plan which is currently in draft form and an implementation plan will be developed once the action plan has been signed off.

Members welcomed the initiative and thanked Ms Finn for her presentation. During a discussion the implications of over and under diagnosis of the problem were noted and from an organisational point of view there must be  focus on the need for staff to be fully conscious of illiteracy issues.
Item 5
Update on County Biodiversity Action Plan 

Ms Rosaleen Dwyer, Heritage Officer delivered a presentation on the production and implementation of a South Dublin County Biodiversity Action Plan.  This plan is an objective of the following South Dublin County plans:

· Corporate Plan 2010-2014




· County Development Plan 2010-2016


· County Heritage Plan 2011-2015 


The Key Elements of the presentation focused on the following:

· What is Biodiversity

·  Why it is  important

· Examples of bio-diversity in South Dublin County- particular significance of Dodder River
· How the Plan will work

· Preparing the Plan, including the establishment of a County Biodiversity Forum
· A public consultation process will be undertaken, commencing in early summer and will extend until September 2012.
Ms Dwyer responded to members’ queries with particular reference to Bio Blitz and ecological surveys.
AOB
Mr Philip Murphy confirmed next meeting date : Tuesday 11th September 2012.
